From: Chris DeRosa <CDeRosa@realtors.org>
Date: June 27, 2013, 9:17:10 AM MST
To: Lenora Hope <LBoldenHope@realtors.org>, George O'Neill <GONeill@realtors.org>, Thomas Dohm <TDohm@realtors.org>
Cc: Chris DeRosa <CDeRosa@realtors.org>
Subject: Large Firm Directors Update
As a 'heads up' before the July 31 Directors Count, I run a preliminary count of the 75 Largest Firms in NRDS as of today. 

The Director Entitlement also includes the 75 largest real estate firms. NAR ties offices together into one firm by looking at the field Main Office ID in the Office records on NRDS. Each location that is part of the same firm needs to have that field filled in with the Office ID of the office record you have selected as the main office of that firm. For further definition of a Firm, please see the NAR Constitution and Bylaws on realtor.org (Article IV, Section 1, Part T). 

Many state and local POEs have done a great job of coordinating their entry throughout the state so that all POEs are using the same Main Office ID when updating office records in NRDS that belong to the same firm, but in other states, the POEs are not always using the Main Office ID. 

It is very important that the local POEs do so as we use only the information in NRDS and not additional NRDS/Office lists the states sometimes send. 

If the local POEs have not been filling out the Main Office ID for locations in a large firm, then that firm will not make the list and will not get an NAR Director. 

If the POEs have not been coordinating amongst themselves and with their state on the Main Office ID they will all use for a particular firm and one actual firm ends up looking like two firms and if those “two firms” are large enough themselves, that one actual firm will indeed end up with two seats on the Directors, thus knocking a deserving firm off the list. 

We encourage the state and local POEs to work together and multiple states as well if one firm crosses state lines, because the information reflected in NRDS as of July 31 will be the only determinant for the Large Firm Director entitlement. 

By copy of this email to the State AEs, I am attaching a list of what the Large Firm list looks like from NRDS as of today. I have included the top 90 so you have an idea where your large firms are ranked. I have also included the Main Office's address so you can determine if we indeed have one firm on the list more than once because the local POEs are not using the same Main Office ID. 

In mid July, I will send the State AEs and State POEs an updated copy of the ranking list  so that there is plenty of opportunity for the states to get the word out to their local 
associations to make sure that by July 31 they have updated the records appropriately and your large brokers do not lose out from a seat on the NAR Board of Directors. 

We also gave the local POEs a heads up on this via the NRDS News that went out today. 

Please be sure to let me know if you have any questions. 

Thanks 

Chris DeRosa, RCE, CAE
NAR
312-329-8826

